## **Motion On Notice from Councillor J Tompkins**

At the 3 December 2015 meeting of this Council, Members were informed that to advance the sale of Mansion House, negotiation would take place with the potential purchaser. The sale of 'Pategill Back Field' would enhance the offer and contribute to the finances of the 'Single Site Project.

Following the tenders for Mansion House and the decision of this Council to scrap the 'Single Site Project', in addition to the potential buyer of the 'Pategill Back Field' having no involvement in any other aspect of this Council moving forward with a single site, the 'in principle' decision to sell the 'Pategill Back Field' was based on our supplied information no longer being correct.

With this in mind, I put the following motion:

'That this council revoke the 'in principle' decision to sell the amenity land, 'Pategill Back Field', on the grounds that the linked conditions set out in the report dated 3<sup>rd</sup> December 2015 have not been met.'